Project Kind Initiative for Kids Shoes "Shoe the Children Without Shoes on Their Feet"

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2023 SPECIAL EDITION BREAKING NEWS















JOURNEY TO LIBERIA

December 27, 2022 - January 6, 2023

MISSION COMPLETED! SUCCESSFULLY!!









The San Francisco University High School, Harmony Club Members, known as "Student Diplomats", returned from a triumphant 10 day Travel, Study, Educational, Cultural Enrichment Exchange & Community Service Program, to Monrovia, Liberia, West Africa. As part of an independent study, student Rohan Hartigan, with help from his advisor and Physics teacher, Tim Sanders, launched the program in the Fall, 2022. On December 27, 2022, a group of 5 fifteen year old young men, Rohan Hartigan, Liam Gilligan, Sabin Verplaetse, Sully Spivy, John Michael Mulcahy, and parent chaperones Peter and Vanessa Hartigan & Chris Verplaetse. The group was immersed into all aspects of Liberian history and culture. We will remain forever grateful for the contributions the Harmony Club students have made to improve the quality of life for our children and family members; as demonstrated by their humanitarian works.

This article serves as a photo travelog.

VISITATIONS & ENGAGEMENT ACTIVITY

- · Centennial Pavillion
- · University of Liberia
- Ducor Palace Hotel, Erected 1960
- First United Methodist Church, Built -1822
- The Cape Hotel, 5 Star accommodations
- Liberian National Museum, Briefed, and guided by Director Albert S. Markeh
- Presented a gift of framed artwork depicting various replicas of the Golden Gate Bridge. (continues on page 2)









Travel arrangements by: **Angela Salva, ATM Travel** Napa California Thankyou, angie@atmtrvl.com

